

WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk


The Councillors were summoned to the meeting of Widworthy Parish Council held in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, September 19th, 2017 which started at 7.30pm.

Those present:- Cllrs Robert Gardner, David Olive, Andrew Pearsall (Chairman) and Janet Twist, Graham Godbeer & Helen Parr (EDDC) and Martin Shaw (DCC).  Carol Miltenburg (Clerk) and 7 members of the public.



Minutes

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Apologies for absence – none received, all members present.

2. The minutes of the meeting held on July 18th, 2017 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

3. Declarations of Interests for this meeting – Cllr Twist declared an interest as she Is a member of the Wilmington CLT and resident of Widworthy Court.  Annual Declaration of Interests - these have been passed to EDDC.

4. Matters arising from the previous minutes.  Parishes Together. A response has been received from Offwell PC concerning repairing the bank below Featherbed Lane and want more information.  Cllr Olive provided a detailed map and information on the owner of the adjacent land.  Clerk to send information to Offwell PC and check with DCC.

5. Reports. 
Councillor Martin Shaw (DCC) – He gave an update on his e mailed report, the main issues concern local hospitals and he will be speaking at the DCC Health Scrutiny Committee meeting later this week.  There are concerns about money given previously by the various ‘Friends’ groups.  It is likely Seaton will become a centre for elderly care ie dementia and frailty supported by Seaton Town Council, the Friends group and local GP’s.  
Cllr Helen Parr (EDDC) reported on the success of the recycling collections.  In July 57% of all waste collected was recycled.  This saves money for EDDC in land fill charges.  She reported that those who had been sceptical about it success (especially of the 3 weekly bin collection) do seem to be happy with the service.  There have been minor complaints of litter being blown out of the collection lorries.
Cllr Graham Godbeer (EDDC) also commented on the success of the recycling collection.  He advised about the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) and felt this would be appropriate for the Parish in view of recent proposed developments.  The amount of money in the fund is quite low and not many of the villages have applied for it to date.  The grant permitted is larger for those parishes with a Neighbourhood Plan in place.  Clerk to circulate EDDC e mail to Councillors.
Police.  The Clerk read out the last report received (in August) which advised about the low manpower cover of the area.  The most recent information on crimes (July/August) showed 2 crimes - a possible theft by an employee (no suspect identified) and a violent crime (unable to prosecute the suspect).
CLT update Cllr Twist reported that terms had been agreed with the land owner for 4 affordable houses at the Quarry site.  The next meeting of the CLT is on October 4th.  Further funding by a grant of £1000 to cover professional fees has been applied for from the Wessex CLT.
A35 group update.  Mrs Cuthbertson reported on the upcoming meetings of the group and reiterated the invitation to the Council to attend a meeting on October 5th to plan for the meeting with Highways England, Neil Parish MP on October 27th.  This is to discuss what can be done to make the A35 safer for the residents.  Especially important with school children and elderly residents having to cross the road daily with no designated crossing.  The Speedwatch team reported the following traffic flows (east to west traffic only) in their most recent checks.  18th September (10am-11am) 804 vehicles and 15th September (5.30pm – 6.30pm) 600 vehicles. One vehicle recorded at 58mph in the 40mph area.  The highest number recorded speeding in one session was 15.

6. Parishioners Questions.  Mrs Jacobs comments were permitted to be made in the planning section.

7. Review councillors. (this item listed in error)

8. Highways issues – general and A35.  The Clerk is waiting to meet with an operative from Highways England to discuss trimming the trees near the Industrial Estate.  Highways England have written to Wellington Farm concerning the advertisement boards on the pavement.  Cllr Pearsall is awaiting a report on the A35 from Highways England.

9. Planning Applications & updates. 
The Clerk updated the meeting on the status of recent planning applications.
17/2051/OUT Wilmington Quarry.  The Council supported this application. 
The Councillors made a site visit on 15th September at 6.30pm.
Cllr Olive initially had concerns about the site being hidden from the village had been allayed and it was now felt a good site.  Cllr Twist reported the residents of Widworthy Court had not voiced concerns about construction noise and they would see how it progressed.  Cllr Gardner was happy as long the affordable housing was an important part of the development. Cllr Pearsall asked the sites owner, Mr Clarke, about further development of the site and if the concrete plant will continue to work.  Mr Clarke replied that nothing is definite yet but possibly in the long term and that it was thought not possible to have the plant working with the housing there.  Mrs Jacobs (Chair of Wilmington CLT) advised their active support of this application. This has been the only site found that was safe and affordable, the CLT have agreed outline terms with the developer going forward.  She detailed the proposed priority of allocation for the affordable houses for those living in or with close ties to – 1 Wilmington, 2 Offwell, 3 adjacent parishes.  She thanked the Council for their support of the CLT.



10. Finance
Payments to be made Clerks salary & expenses £409.10; HMRC– PAYE etc £94.00; Donations Citizens Advice Bureau £50.00; TRIP £50.00.  Payments received EDDC 50% precept £1225.00; EDDC CTSG £15.50.  The Council agreed the above payments.
The Council noted that the Council Tax Support Grant would be reduced to £24 next financial year.
Cllrs Gardner and Olive signed the banking forms to become signatories on the Council bank account.
The Council reviewed the accounts, bank statements and projected spending to March 2018.
Cllr Twist confirmed the CLT do not require more funds from the Parish Council at present.

11. Emergency Planning -  Phone Kiosk – The Clerk advised that the telephone kiosk had been purchased for £1 from BT.   Community defibrillator.  The Council agreed that the Clerk should apply for a grant from the British Heart Foundation towards the purchase of a defibrillator.  This will involve a contribution of £600 from the Council. Additional costs will be for a heated storage cabinet, fitting in the kiosk and any other work to repurpose the kiosk.  It is thought training for a number of local residents will also be given.  The Clerk advised this spending will bring the Councils reserves within the limits recommended by the Audit Commission.

12. Discuss any correspondence – The Clerk apologised to Cllr Godbeer for omitting him from the agenda circulation list.  The e mail concerning the DCC Mineral Plan was noted but does not seem to affect Wilmington. 

13. Any other business – None

14. Date of the next meeting: November 21st, 2017. 


The meeting finished at 8.45pm





Minutes September 19th 2017 		Page 3 of 3

